Using sex-based pronouns does not equate to harassment. In order to uphold women's rights, we must be allowed to use clear language with respect to biological sex. If any person can identify into the female sex class, the rights of women and girls do not exist. Women and girls deserve safety, dignity, and comfort. We require female-only restrooms, change rooms, shelters, prisons, and all other spaces where women are particularly vulnerable if males are present. If we are prohibited from using clear language to highlight the issues at hand, we are unable to advocate for our rights, or even to accurately describe the matter.
Further, to insist on using "preferred pronouns" rather than correct biological sex, is to urge girls to ignore their innate instincts to be wary of males in certain situations. A male does not suddenly become less likely to harm a woman or girl because he is wearing a dress or a wig. 99% of sexual assaults are committed by males, and 91% of victims are female. For this reason, women and girls have the right to have spaces, policies and practices that  protect them from men and boys, regardless of how they identify.
Voyeurism and indecent exposure are among the most common of sex crimes. These crimes can no longer be reported if the perpetrator claims a trans identity. In fact, if a woman does report such an instance and the male claims such an identity, the woman can expect to be vilified and shamed as a bigot. There have already been countless examples of males using a trans identity to gain access to vulnerable females. Self-identification laws and the broad acceptance of "preferred pronouns" has placed women and girls in danger and stripped us of our safety, dignity, and peace of mind.
Regarding sports, there can be no doubt about the advantages males have over females. This is scientific fact. This is the reason for the female sports category. Testosterone levels are not the only advantage to consider. Males are taller on average, they have larger hands and feet, far more upper body strength, larger throats and lungs, larger hearts, more fast-twitch muscles, and lower body fat. In the spirit of fairness and equity, females must be afforded opportunities separate from males. Again, if we are prohibited from using accurate language to describe biological sex, we are robbed of the opportunity to advocate for our rights.
Language is descriptive, while "gender identity" is a subjective inner feeling that requires others to ignore their basic human instincts. Women speaking up about our rights are not bigots, and we are not hateful. All over the western world, the rights of women and girls are being eroded. It is imperative that we retain the right to use language to advocate for ourselves, our daughters, and all females.
https://www.womensdeclaration.com/en/declaration-womens-sex-based-rights-summary/

